 Natrona County

Predator Management District
P.O. Box 1462

Casper, WY 82602
Bates Hole Creek Wildlife Project
The Natrona County Predator Management District hired a full time trapper on March 1, 2010. The purpose of hiring a third trapper was to assist our two full time trappers with ground work. Gene Heckel will work deer unit 66 in Southeast Natrona County, which is the Stinking Creek/Bates Hole area and its tributaries.  The predator control work in the Stinking Creek/Bates Hole mule deer wintering area was requested by the Wyoming Game and Fish Department. The purpose of requesting predator control in deer unit 66 was to attempt to bring up mule deer numbers.  In addition to the wintering areas, the predator control will extend into this deer herds summer range. See attached map delineating project area.  
The Wyoming Game and Fish asked for the NCPMD’s assistance in trapping in this specific area and we agreed to assist with this project.  The reason that the game and fish has requested this is because for over 10 plus years, mule deer numbers have been dramatically below herd objective. The NCPMD had previously not worked this area of the county because land owners did not request or desire our services. Prior to receiving grant money from the 
ADMB, we lacked the personnel necessary to work this part of Natrona County.  The Wyoming Game and Fish helped us secure access to these ranches for predator control to assist the mule deer population. Below are the deer numbers provided by the Game and Fish Department in this specific area:
Mule Deer – Per 100 Doe’s (collected in Nov/Dec each year-postseason)

Herd Unit: MD 757 – Bates Hole/Hat Six (Hunt Area 66)

	Year
	Yearling Bucks
	Mature Bucks
	Total Bucks
	Fawns

	2000
	15
	15
	30
	59

	2001
	10
	18
	28
	66

	2002
	9
	16
	26
	84

	2003
	10
	13
	23
	77

	2004
	13
	16
	29
	67

	2005
	13
	12
	25
	75

	2006
	17
	18
	35
	47

	2007
	12
	19
	32
	58

	2008
	12
	18
	29
	65

	2009
	8
	15
	23
	57

	2010
	9
	11
	20
	45

	2011
	7
	14
	21
	67

	2012
	4
	13
	17
	60


The Sportsman’s Representatives for the NCPMD meet annually with the Wyoming Game and Fish to review the productivity by the NCPMD on the Stinking Creek/Bates Hole project.  In addition to the mule deer project, we report all coyotes taken throughout the year to the Wyoming Game and Fish by antelope hunt unit.  It’s our desire to continue working closely with game and fish for the benefit of wildlife populations throughout Natrona County.  
Natrona County continues to experience regular depredation to livestock as a result of a healthy coyote population.  The NCPMD has worked to minimize the loss of livestock to predation, thereby maintaining the viability of a healthy livestock industry in Natrona County.  The addition of strategic flying time has had a tremendous impact on prevention of livestock losses, as this method is often one of the best tools for coyote control. Control methods used to control predator populations are the use of leg hold and cage traps, foot snares, neck snares, shooting, trail and decoy dogs, aerial hunting and M-44 devices.  
Dated this 31st day of May, 2013.

Phil Marton, President NCPMD
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